
11/12/18 Meeting Notes

Introductions-
15 adults. Leslie Baugh; Muneer Khalid; Jessie Zheng; Hannah Glover; Mya Richards;
Karen Casarella; Laura Morning; Lisa Gapa; Laura Lovasz; Stacie Jackson; Tara
Campbell; Beth Toplyn; Marla McKelvey; Sal Barrientes; Emily Kent; Devin Hutchings;
Leslie Wilkins

4 students

October 2018 Minutes-
Farmer's market correction: it is only 1x a year

Approved

Athletics and Co-curriculars-
Bees caused a big program at first Cross Country meet but they were removed by the
Wilderness Protection Agency

Season 2-Girls Bball and wrestling

Space and supplies for activities with growing enrollment

Request for score table, score box for events (updating equipment)

Clubs are going well-5 new clubs

Wrestling has been moved to the main gym. No more events will be hosted in the upper
gym. The student body has grown to the point the upper gym will not accommodate the
number of people who attend events.

Principals report-
Food drive-money to support families in need

Sock campaign-

IB visit-Scarlett hosted visitors from around the country and Canada, one of the only full
track K-12 IB programs with a full Career program

Financial Support-Hikone students has been historically given from PTSO

Term 1 ends November 30th, final grades the following Thursday

Student Council Update
Thank you notes for staff



Hosting principal and Admin assistant luncheon on Thursday

Canned food and household item drive-feed 50 families before winter break. Asking for
toothbrushes, toothpaste, and other household items in addition to canned goods.

Rosa's trip update-cans and bottle drive visit her gofundme page

Sock-to-vem-ber sold over 150 pairs. Our student council teamed up with Huron and
Mitchell who have joined the cause.

Spirit Week-November 26-30 "Sock Hop". 11/30 – School Dance. $1 admission if you bought
socks, $5 if you didn’t.

Sock link-https://my.wehelptwo.com/campaign?id=935

Presidents report
4,000 box tops to go-where are people dropping them off
Hospitality chair – Erika Burch

Chipotle raised $178

Box Tops - $100 so far. Budgeted for $500 – we need more!

Donation link on website – PayPal. Leslie will also work on using square as an option
for donations links

Treasurer's report
We reviewed to budget report for October. We also noted the PTSO has a line item for
Hikone students for $100/year. Each student will receive a check for $100.

PTO raffle update
We made $867 from the PTSO Thrift Store Raffle and will have a check from PTSO in
January

Scarlett Study Club
Laura Lovasz a Scarlett Parent came to represent the Scarlett Study Club. It is open to
all Scarlett Students. Tutors from U of M and the high schools on Thursdays from 3:30
pm-4:30pm. They are servicing 12-15 students per week in all subjects. Math teachers
are providing resources. Last year PTSO gave the study club $150 for snacks for the
kids. Devin motioned to provide the Study club with $150 for this year, Stacie seconded;
All present approved, no opposed, motion passed. Devin motioned to add the study
club snack as a line item to our budget. Stacie seconded, All approved, no opposed,
motion passed.

PTOC Rep Update
Devin reported on PTOC – Brings all PTOs in A2 together. Training for new officers
happening now. Dr Swift presented Carpenter adding 1 grade per year over the next 3

https://my.wehelptwo.com/campaign?id=935


years. Next, funding a problem for some schools. Thoughts in process about how to
improve this.

Hikone students
Every other year two students from each middle school are chosen to go to Hiknone,
Japan. This year Rosa Caserella and Kalen Johnson represented Scarlett. The students
have to raise $650 each in order to go. This is our 40th year participating. Each student
will receive $100 from the PTSO. The PTSO has $100 annually as a line item. This will
remain so we can continue to support our students.

Winter Carnival planning
The Winter Carnival is Friday March 1, 2019. We need people and a separate mtg.

Mtg will be Nov. 26, 2018

Margarita email Katie McCoy to secure the building.

Stacie will send communication info to Leslie W. To send to staff

Devin will secure games

Erika B. agreed to help with food.

Open Discussion
Ms. McKelvey has a request for funding to have science microscopes repaired. She
was directed to the science department chair and Ms. Gibson to secure this funding.
Money for teacher grants has already been set aside.

Mr. Barrientes mentioned he would like the PTSO to consider purchasing a new scorer
table for athletic events. The PTSO has been seeking big ticket items to donate for the
school that will benefit the entire student body. The scorer table will allow us to
advertise, it can have pictures of the kids displayed as well. The present PTSO would
like this item added to the agenda for the next meeting on December 10, 2018.


